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	DPL Trustees Meeting Minutes
	
	

	September 14, 2017, main library, 6:00 pm
	
	

	
	
	

	Meeting Called By
	Board of Library Trustees, Dedham
	

	Type of Meeting
	Monthly Meeting
	

	Chairman
	Margaret Connolly
	

	Secretary
	Tracy Driscoll
	

	Attendees
	Margaret Connolly, Tracy Driscoll, Sarah Santos, Mary Ann Sliwa, Monika Wilkinson, and Bonnie Roalsen
	

	PUBLIC ATTENDEES
	Richard Pierce
	


The September 14, 2017 meeting of the Dedham Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 6:05 pm by Chair, Ms. Connolly. 

Public Input:

Mr. Pierce stated that the Friends of the Dedham Public Library had held a book sale on Saturday, September 9 for four hours and made $300.00 in that time period. He also stated that the Friends would be holding their monthly meeting on Wednesday, September 20 and were hoping to encourage new members to join.

Action Items:

Discussion and Vote: Minutes of July 27, 2017
Regarding the minutes of July 27, 2017, there was no discussion. Ms. Sliwa made a motion to accept; Ms. Wilkinson seconded; all voted in favor of accepting the July 27, 2017 minutes. 
Discussion and Vote: Financial Report thru July 31, 2017 and August 31, 2017
A motion to accept the Financial Report thru July 31, 2017 was made by Ms. Wilkinson; Ms. Sliwa seconded; all voted in favor of accepting the Financial Report thru July 31, 2017. A motion was then made to accept the Financial Report thru August 31, 2017 by Ms. Sliwa and seconded by Ms. Santos, discussion ensued. Ms. Driscoll asked about the Library Operations line item which was at 107.9%. Ms. Roalsen explained that the Minuteman annual membership bill had been processed and that accounted for the line being exhausted. She further stated that there is still difficulty adjusting the Munis financial system lines with the actual expenditures. Ms. Wilkinson asked about the Facilities/Maintenance line item which was at 63.3%. Ms. Roalsen explained that the uniform allowance was not covered in the last budget and it contractually, needed to be paid. The library is waiting for reimbursement from the Town for this item. After discussion, all voted in favor of accepting the Financial Report thru August 31, 2017.
Report: Strategic Plan Working Group

Ms. Sliwa and Ms. Driscoll serve on this working group with Director Roalsen. Ms. Driscoll gave an update regarding the first meeting which took place on September 11, 2017. The first session was very productive. It consisted of 18 attendees, who broke off into three groups of six. They were given examples of Mission and Vision Statements, as well as, a set of Values to help generate thoughts for the library. Each group worked on their own ideas, which will be combined and presented to the group for further discussion at the next meeting. Ms. Driscoll thanked the Friends for their generosity in funding refreshments for the all three sessions.

Report: Director’s Report
New Staff:  All new staff members and positions were in place starting September 1, 2017. There were two new employees hired and some internal moves.

New Hours: The new hours for both locations went into effect on September 1, 2017. Both locations are open from 9:30am-8:30pm, Monday-Thursday, and 9am-5pm on Fridays. The Main is open 9am-5pm on Saturdays. The new hours are designed to give working individuals and families more opportunities to use the library. 

Renovations: Ms. Roalsen updated the Board regarding renovations taking place. Quotes regarding the ceilings at the Endicott should be back by next week. On Tuesday September 19 the foyer floor at the Main is scheduled to be laid. Storytime will be moved outside to avoid having to use the front entrance. No chemicals are used to lay the floor and the building will remain open. Painting at the Endicott will take approximately 5 days including weekend days. The trim will be fixed at the same time. In addition, the broken cement outside the sliding doors will be fixed and a handicap ramp will be added by the garden side of the Endicott. The area will be regraded to eliminate the drop that currently exists. Café tables will be added for the outside space. 
Programming: There is a kindness garden at the Main. Colorful fencing was placed around an area where painted stones can be placed. This is part of the kind communities’ movement. 

3-D programming is in place. Three mobile 3-D printers have been ordered, which will allow programs to be done throughout the community, as well as, at the library.
There were over 100 participants at the Endicott and over 300 at the Main for the Eclipse programs.

Lynda.com has been added to the library’s emedia services. This allows participants to gain certifications in numerous areas on-line. It is free and industry acceptable. 

The library is in the process of revamping their website. There are many great resources and they need to be easily assessable to patrons. The library’s digital and physical access needs to be phenomenal.  

Old/New Business:

Ms. Santos asked if the introduction of so many great programs, necessitated the need for a registration process. Ms. Roalsen stated that she preferred not to have registration. She has found that it can have a negative impact on participation and preferred having programs open to all. 

Ms. Roalsen mentioned that the librarians will be traveling to each of the public schools open houses over the next few weeks. They will be available to sign up people for library cards, provide programming information and explain all the new additions at both libraries. 
There was discussion about the Early Childhood Center getting out at 11:15am on release days, providing programming opportunities. For other age groups, early release day events are being planned.
Mr. Pierce inquired how the programming budget was doing. Ms. Roalsen replied it was fine at this time.

Ms. Wilkinson wondered if others had received the information packet from the Registrar of Deeds regarding speaking to the community about title searches. Ms. Wilkinson thought this might be a presentation that the staff would be interested in.

The Historical Society will be training the library staff in the near future regarding their resources. 

Ms. Roalsen thanked the Friends, and the Board seconded with grateful appreciation, for “an amazing donation for furniture.”

Ms. Roalsen and Ms. Sliwa attended the Livable Dedham meeting and stated that there are many opportunities for collaboration. This will include the screening of the film, “Coming of Age in America.”
Future Board meetings were scheduled for 6pm at the Main on Thursday, October 12, 2017 and Thursday, November 16, 2017. 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 7:10 pm by Ms. Sliwa; Ms. Connolly seconded; all voted in favor.
Action Item Table:
	Action Item
	Person
	Date Due

	Director's Goals Working Group
	Ms. Willkinson, Ms. Santos, Ms. Roalsen
	September 2017

	Strategic Planning Working Group
	Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Sliwa, Ms. Roalsen
	Strategic Plan completed and submitted 10/1/17.

	Hours of Operation Working Group
	Ms. Santos, Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Roalsen
	New hours started on September 1, 2017.

	Donors Working Group
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Roalsen and staff
	Fall 2017; in progress

	Policy Subcommittee: room reservations, art policy
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Connolly, Ms. Roalsen
	On-going

	Negotiation with Union
	Ms. Roalsen
	2017


Respectfully submitted,

Tracy Driscoll
Attachments:

Financial Report


